

Meeting minutes for 11/2/25

Opened the meeting at: 4:31

Attendance: Joe Walsh, Joe Joe Walsh, Mike Storer, Wayne Leslie, Ray Felker, Dave Kramer, Bob Greenleaf, Ted Greenleaf, Colby Hobart, Phil Burbank, Gene Gerry

Treasurer reports: Checking balance today \$4,208.34 Savings balance \$1,000.27 PayPal \$553.95 Total \$5,762.29 Printed for viewing. payments to: CMP, website, MSA, Richardsons, Deposit: donations, memberships. ***Bob Motioned to accept both 9/7 & 10/5 as written, second by Phil, All in favor***

Secretary/Minutes: Always posted to the website. Printed for viewing. (October meeting canceled, September minutes/treasurer needs Voting. ***Bob Motioned to accept both 9/7 & 10/5 as written, second by Phil, All in favor***

President's report:

Old Business: from last meeting:

Still working on deeding land over to the club and applying for a tax abatement as tax exempt, if it's doable it would need to go to town vote. ***Still Working on***

Looking to put a "box" outside for misc. equipment/etc. that is taking up space in the clubhouse. Looking for one to be donated. ***Club is wanting a land sea container***

In honor plaques are all mounted on nice backers(thank you Bob) still need to mount on Bridge. ***Placing new ones on Bridges***

NH trail?. Bob and Gene been working on. ***Gene calls it the "Rock haven Trail"***

Bridge and washout map for future reference, a master list has been started. ***Will scope out while on trails.***

New club map, needs more time. ***More of a project for one person, discussed possibly printing a few.***

Secretary position is open, need help with a few tasks, anyone? ***None at this time. Please.***

New business:

MSA meeting was at Tbone and brought the club in \$420. In September.

Carroll's touch a truck October 18, \$600. in donations go to the club.

Another \$1,000 is to be donated from the cookoff raffle.

New sled is paid for and will be delivered.

Landowner permissions. ***We discussed we need permission before we do anything. Check in with new landowners all around.***

Vice President's report --

Scott paridie about cutting back Dubrosa rd. ***Mike will meet with him to see what he can do.***

Mike and Gene will be meeting with a few landowners about a new reroute behind the Newfield post office.

Equipment: *Will be moving some around getting some maintenance done.*

Starting soon will be taking sleds to do maintenance list,

Snowmobile conditions, the better we keep them the longer they last.

Ted's needs, new battery, actuator, ignition switch spins, ran great all season.

Bobs needs, rear drag hook, battery weak, drag wiring, box clip, runners on drag, possibly oil change, ran great all season. Has list for both sleds

Joes needs, up/down switch, runners on drag, possibly oil change, ran great.

Wayne's needs, actuator, oil change,

Colby's needs, oil change, runners on drag,

Gene's needs,

Mikes needs,

MSA/membership Update: Memberships slowly coming in (13 family 2 Business) \$2,300

Board updates/recommendations (None at this time)

Trail Report:

Newfield side: ***Newfield side has been completing a bunch of different tasks along the trail system***

- Ted & Bob are making progress with sections of the B-loop. We'll continue to do segments as we can.
- Larry Dyer, Jr. is bush hogging in several places... 7+ hours in so far. It's been a great help!! He'll be taking the bush hog off sometime in Oct... so if you want him to help with trails near enough to him, you'll have to call him and see if he's willing!
- We need a re-route from the Bryant property on Elm st. over to Rocky Dundee (A-trail). Landowner between Bryant and Rocky Dundee rd is using his property otherwise. Gene, Ted & I walked the area. The Standish Congregational Church owns a parcel that links Bryant's land with Rocky Dundee. Gene will see a church person this weekend and discuss possibilities of routing our trail through their property.
 - Bryant's would have to "OK" our shifting the trail to under one of their lines which is 6.5' off the ground... seems like plenty of room for sleds.

- If Bryants could move that line for us (temporarily) I could get the tractor in there to help with 1/3 of the re-route. We'd then have to work out the other 2/3 on the Church property.
- More from Gene once he chats with the church person on Sunday.
- May need Mike/You to chat with Bryant's... if/as the time comes.
- Would really like to get at the TNC entrance from Carroll's pit... soon... lots to do there.
- THX to you Bob for fixing the "Mann Rd" roots.

Nature Conservancy— John Bailey phone # *Will try and see about burying a past hatchet.*

Walker Woods truss bridge—surface ok? (on B loop) All fixed *Thank you Bob and Ted*

Limericks side: *Limerick side has been completing a bunch of different tasks along the trail system*

New reroute quarry rd to Emery corner is approved by landowners and all chipped.

Last part of quarry Rd to winni needs cutting

Started bush hogging around town, T bone trail needs attention.

Winnie rd. still needs some attention at the ledges with some equipment.

Business park bridge was started today. *Was completed today*

Trailer truck bridge ramp, Done last month

Dubourdieu Rd bridge all done. *Thank you*

Adams swamp bridge needs taller railings or taller hazard signs. *More signage.*

McLain's over look. *Mike will talk with him. Rubber mats over a rock wall.*

Jp Carrolls gas station closed, uptown auto is only gas station in Limerick, will see about a gas account at Newfield store for non ethanol

Keep your eye out for future events/fundraisers:

Others.... *None*

Next meeting is December 7, 2025

Motion to close the meeting by Bob, second by Ted, all in favor
Meeting closed at 5:08